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Minutes of Special Called Meeting
&

Budget Workshop
March 2, 2021
The Special Called Meeting of the Board of Aldermen/Alderwomen for the Town of Fremont, NC was held at 6:30 p.m. on March 2, 2021.  Present were: 

W. Darron Flowers, Mayor
Joyce M. Artis, Mayor Pro-tem
Ricky Mozingo, Alderman
Leroy Ruffin, Alderman

Annie Lewis, Alderwoman
Also in attendance was Town Clerk Shannon Daly.
Those not in attendance were Alderwoman Beatrice Jones and Alderman Keith L. Spivey.

Quorum Present: Yes

Call to Order

Mayor Flowers called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  
Mayor Flowers stated that the purpose of the meeting is to go into Closed Session for personnel issues and for a budget workshop for 2021/2022 for the Fire Department and the Police Department.
Closed Session
Mayor Flowers asked for a motion to go into Closed Session. Alderman Mozingo made a motion to go into Closed Session. Alderwoman Lewis seconded it. All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.

Open Session
Mayor Flowers asked for a motion. Alderman Mozingo made a motion to hire Mr. David Howell as the Town Administrator for a salary of $50,000 a year plus benefits. Alderwoman Lewis seconded it. No discussion. All were in favor. Motion passed unanimously.
Recess

Mayor Flowers called for a short recess before the budget workshop.
Budget Workshop
Those that attended the Budget Workshop were:

W. Darron Flowers, Mayor
Joyce M. Artis, Mayor Pro-tem

Beatrice Jones, Alderwoman

Keith L. Spivey, Alderman

Leroy Ruffin, Alderman

Annie Lewis, Alderwoman
Also in attendance were Town Clerk Shannon Daly, Finance Officer Cindy Rhodes, Chief Paul Moats, Assistant Chief Greg Bottoms, Fire Chief Brooks and Town Accountant James Overton.

Those not in attendance were Alderman Ricky Mozingo.
Mayor Flowers asked Mr. Overton to speak about the budget. Mr. Overton gave the proposed budget ordinance for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2022 concerning the estimated revenues for the general fund, the fire department fund, the water & sewer fund, and the electric fund. 
Mayor Flowers asked Fire Chief Brooks to give his budget report. Fire Chief Brooks gave his proposed budget report. There was some discussion.

Mayor Flowers asked Police Chief Moats to give his budget report. Police Chief Moats gave his proposed budget report. There was some discussion.

It was determined that the next budget meeting will be on Tuesday, March 9th at 6:30 p.m.
Close Regular Board Meeting
Mayor Flowers asked for a motion to adjourn. Alderwoman Lewis made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Spivey seconded it.  All were in favor and motion passed unanimously.
_______________________________

______________________________
   W. Darron Flowers, Mayor


      Shannon L. Daly, Town Clerk
